



Appendix C

12 Queensway Penwortham Preston Lancashire England – PR10DS

12th July 2018

Dear Sir;

Planning application objection - Lime Bar, Penwortham, Preston

I wish to place on record my objections to the planning application submitted by 'Little dog holdings Ltd.' which is currently being considered.

During the past twelve months my home area of Penwortham has been transformed from being a quiet residential neighbourhood to what I have to describe as the heart of clubland. The issues surrounding the introduction of Lime Bar and other night time activities has meant that the noise levels in the neighbourhood have risen drastically, to the point where I now cannot recall the last time I have not been woken up in the early hours of the morning by people returning to their vehicles being extremely loud and vocal in their actions and behaviour. I am aware that people naturally become louder after consuming alcohol and I'm also aware that most don't realise just how loud they have become. Unfortunately this is causing me, my family and my neighbours some real heartache and to say that the noise levels are 'driving us crazy' is an understatement.

The Lime Bar has submitted application for an extension to the opening hours and has also requested changes to the music license. This will undoubtedly cause us all more distress as we continue our lives on this once quiet street. Revellers at this time cause noise and disturbance way beyond the existing closing times and so any alteration to these times will mean the noise disturbance will continue later into the night. It has become impossible to sleep with windows open in my neighbourhood and even with closed double glazed units the noise level is wholly unacceptable.

Please, please, please have some thought for the long suffering residents of Queensway and the surrounding area. We live in a residential neighbourhood, not in the City Centre where noise and disturbance are more readily expected and accepted.

There are other areas of concern regarding the Lime Bar, e.g. the parking of vehicles on Queensway which has become an ever increasing problem but it's the levels of noise which are causing the most concern with us all.

Yours Sincerely

Gareth Edwards